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Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

After seeing all the children that had come for our VBS, we decided to try a Saturday
Bible Club for Tafunsak. Twice a month for a couple of hours, we would have a
service, games, and even some snacks for the children. We handed out flyers two
weeks before, and started inviting all the children. We continued to have over twenty
out to every service, and we could not wait to start the Bible Club. As we were about
to start, we only had 8 children, which included our children and their four visitors.
We soon found out that the National Church had scheduled a work day that included
all the children. The Devil will use anything to discourage, but we would not allow this
to stop us. By the end, we had twenty-eight young people.

On that Sunday night, we saw the group of children grow. It seems like every service
they are continuing to grow. The next couple of Bible clubs have averaged over fifty
young people. These children are so excited about coming to the service, hearing the
teaching and preaching, learning new songs, and inviting their friends. God has truly
opened the door for us to work with these young people, but we ask that you would
pray for them. One young girl, named Amrel, told her parents that she was going to
attend with the Baptists, because they were teaching the Truth. These young people
are just looking for someone to care about them. Last week, we were doing some
painting at the church and a group of boys came. They began to salute Dad and | as
we were working, because their favorite song is, “ am in the Lord’s Army!”

We had one of the fathers of a boy visit on our Sunday night service. During the follow
up call, my dad was able to show him God’s plan of salvation. Albert asked Christ to
save him that day, and God has changed his life. As God continues to bless, the Devil
continues to attack. Please pray for Albert as he continues to grow. The Devil has
brought great persecution on this man, including his wife threatening to leave him.
These young people and young believers are in desperate need of your prayers as
they face things that most of us have never had to face.

God is faithful! We had the young people memorize verses during the Bible clubs. On
the next Sunday night, they stood before the church and quoted their verse. That
night, there were over forty children and three first time visitors. Then, in our mid-
week service, we had our largest crowd at the new work yet! We are so thankful for a
faithful God. As a group, we voted and named the church, the Tafunsak Baptist
Church. Thank you so much for your faithful prayers and support.

Until He Comes,
Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter
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